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An Open meeting of Bedfordshire Local Pharmaceutical Committee was held on Thursday 24th November 2021 at Capability House, Wrest Park, Silsoe, Bedfordshire.
Present:
Members







Coll Michaels (Chair)

Amit Lakhani
Pruthvi Patel 
Dr Pinesh Patel 


Gordon Ross


Rupal Sagoo



Khurram Tejrar


Bedfordshire LPC Office


Gerald Zeidman (Chief Officer)


Ethel Shaw (BedsLPC Business Manager)



BedsLPC Treasurer



Paul Fearon


Guests
Dr Mary Evans, Interim Chief Pharmacist, BLMK ICS
Fiona Garnett, Associate Director Medicines Optimisation, BLMK Clinical Commissioning Group
Dr Susan Milner, Interim Consultant, Public Health, Luton Borough Council

Dr Pritesh Bodalia, Chief Pharmacist & Clinical Director (Pharmacy & Medicines Optimisation), Bedford Hospital NHS FT

Susi Clarke, Primary Care Workforce Programme Lead, Primary Care Training Hub Lead, BLMK Integrated Care System (ICS)

Zara Mehra, Regional Tutor, CPPE
Helen Terry, Bedford Borough Healthwatch representative
	No.


	Agenda Item
	Action

	1327
1328
	Welcome by Chair

The Chair welcomed members and guests to the meeting.
Apologies for Absence
Nishil Shah, BedsLPC Vice Chair
Indira Panchal, BedsLPC committee member

Dr Amir Esteki, Bedfordshire LMC representative

Ronak Maroo, BedsLPC Committee member
Nazlin Meghji, BedsLPC Committee member

Mahesh Shah, BedsLPC Committee member
Jane Bray, Support Contract Manager (Pharmacy & Optometry),
NHS England and NHS Improvement – East of England
Nishil Shah was due to attend the meeting via tele-conference, however he was unable to actively participate due to the background noise in the meeting room and poor sound quality of the spider phone.

	

	1329
	Declarations of Interest
LPC members’ Declaration of Interests are available for viewing at the meeting, if requested. They are also posted on the Beds LPC website.
	

	1330

	To approve the minutes from the meeting held on 24th September 2021
The committee approved the Open meeting minutes from 24th September 2021 as proposed by Pruthvi Patel and seconded by Amit Lakhani.

	

	1331

	Matters arising from the minutes not covered elsewhere on the agenda
1301 – Jane Bray was to raise concerns relating to stress and staff burn-out within community pharmacy teams at the next NHSE Contract meeting, however she was unable to attend today’s meeting to give her feedback. 
1316 – Susi Clarke, Primary Care Workforce Programme Lead, Primary Care Training Hub Lead, BLMK Integrated Care System (ICS) is joining the LPC Open meeting virtually to enable her to share Phase 2 of the RISE wellbeing programme.
1318 – Carol Ord, Targeted Lung Health Checks Programme Manager

Luton and Thurrock CCG's, was to share the website link for the Luton Health Check Lung Programme.

This has not been received by the LPC Office. BedsLPC Chief Officer has spoken to Carol to remind her.

1322 - Ian Howarth, Partnership & Engagement Manager, Safety & Strategic Projects, Bedfordshire Fire & Rescue Service was to send BedsLPC Office the Safeguarding statement from the BLMK CCG. He was also to send a copy of the leaflet he would like community pharmacists to distribute with emollients.

Neither have been received by the LPC Office. BedsLPC Chief Officer has spoken to Ian to remind him.


	Ongoing
Closed

Ongoing

Ongoing

	1332
	BLMK CCG update
Nicky Poulain and Fiona Garnett gave the update via teleconference.
GP CPCS update

There are currently 15 GP practices sending GP CPCS referrals to community pharmacies across BLMK. All practices are expected to be live by 31st December 2021; this will be a huge task. BLMK CCG and BedsLPC are meeting weekly to share information and work collaboratively. This is working well.
GP CPCS referrals across BLMK:
· 231 in October 2021

· 367 to date for November 2021
This data will continue to be shared with BedsLPC on a monthly basis.
COVID-19 update

There are 35 active community pharmacy vaccination sites across Bedfordshire.
· 9 in Bedford Borough

· 12 in Central Bedfordshire

· 14 in Luton
To increase uptake in Luton an additional site within the LU2 area is being sought. Expressions of Interest templates were emailed to community pharmacies in the area on 23rd November 2021.

To date there have been 17,000 Covid vaccinations by local community pharmacies. Fiona and Nicky offered their thanks to community pharmacies in Bedfordshire for their support in vaccinating care homes and housebound patients.

Booster doses are now being offered to the 40 year old and over age group.
16-17 year olds are eligible for their second dose from the week commencing 22nd November.

Within Bedfordshire, Priory House is the only vaccination centre that is vaccinating the 12-15 year old age group.

BedsLPC Chair thanked Fiona and Nicky for their update.


	

	1333
1334
1335
1336
	Luton PNA update

Dr Sue Milner gave the update.

Dr Milner introduced herself and explained that she will be leading on the project to publish the PNA on behalf of Luton’s Health & Wellbeing Board.
It is recognised that work on the Luton PNA is a little behind that within Bedfordshire. However, now that the required personnel are in place, the  programme team will ensure it meets the publication date of October 2022.
Invitations to join the Steering Group have been sent out, including one to BedsLPC’s Chief Officer. It is hoped the first meeting of the Steering Group will take place in December 2021.
It was noted that the process of updating the JSNA (Joint Strategic Needs Assessment) has also commenced.
The Chair thanked Sue for her update.

ICS / ICB update

Dr Mary Evans gave the update.
The slides for Mary’s update were distributed to LPC members and guests ahead of the today’s meeting.
They highlighted:

· The core purpose of the ICS
What is the ICS about?

· A combined social care and health budget (single pot)

· Recognising the link between health and social issues

· Devolved decision making by healthcare / social workers as close to the person as possible

· The importance of place, identifying areas of social deprivation / health inequalities and actively providing enhanced support and health education

· Better use of all the healthcare workforce to maximise efficiency

The vision for BLMK ICS is:
· To improve the health and wellbeing of the local population 

· Working to help people live longer and have healthier lives

· To increase the number of years people spend in good health and reduce the gap between the healthiest and least healthy in our community

BLMK partners are:

· 4 local councils – Bedford Borough, Central Bedfordshire, Luton and Milton Keynes

· 16 PCNs

· 1 CCG (BLMK)

· 2 Acute Trusts 

· 4 Community/ Mental Health Trusts

· 2 Ambulance Trusts

· BLMK Community pharmacies

Perceived Challenges:

· Financial

· Imbalanced healthcare system

· Ageing workforce/recruitment difficulties

· Growing, changing, ethnically diverse population

· Rising demand and increased pressure on services

· Health inequalities

Based on her presentation Mary posed the following questions to BedsLPC committee members for discussion:
· What would you like to see in the vision for Integrated Pharmacy and Medicines Optimisation in BLMK?
· What underpinning principles should inform the vision?
· What are the enablers required to make the vision viable
· What will be the barriers to enacting the vision
ACTION – To share the four questions with the LPC committee, obtain their feedback and respond to Mary.
Committee members agreed that community pharmacy needs to be represented within the ICS, to ensure it’s scale, knowledge and breadth of vision is fully represented within the ICB.
The Chair thanked Mary for her update and for the opportunity to have an input into the formation of plans for BLMK ICS/ICB.

Discharge Medicine Service (DMS) update

Dr Pritesh Bodalia gave the update.
Pritesh has appointed two Trust Leads – one for the L&D Hospital and the other for Bedford hospital. They will feed into Pritesh. This will allow him to collaborate with the ICS/ICBs and LPC.

Referral rates for DMS are low due to workforce issues within both Trusts, which are being addressed. The conversion to completion rate of those that are referred is low at just 50%. 

The problem is seen as two fold for community pharmacies. 
1. Due to the low level of referrals from Trusts, pharmacies may not always be checking their IT systems on a regular basis.
2. Due to community pharmacy staff shortages the final completion task on MYS is not always being completed in a timely manner giving the impression the referral has not been completed.
LPC members pointed out that recruitment into community pharmacy is a problem, as pharmacists are choosing to go into Hospital Trusts, GP practices and PCN roles. This is further impacting services and needs to be recognised by NHS E&I and other stakeholders.
As capacity differs from pharmacy to pharmacy it was agreed that referrals should continue, with support being offered to those pharmacies who may require it.
It is expected that monitoring of DMS referral targets will recommence in both Trusts in January 2022.
The Chair thanked Pritesh for his update.
BLMK Primary Care Health & Wellbeing Pilot Update

Susi Clarke gave the update.

Following from the update given in September’s LPC Open meeting, Susi reported that the RISE health and wellbeing website for BLMK primary care staff is now up and running.
BLMK RISE Wellbeing Programme. 

The programme features weekly online wellbeing sessions, along with yoga and compassionate conversations. 
Staff working in primary care services will also be offered online coaching sessions to support their mental health and the opportunity to join volunteer groups in their local community.
The programme team are seeking to recruit a dedicated project manager to help move the project forward.
BedsLPC Chair thanked Susi for her update.

	BedsLPC Office

	1337
1338
	CPPE update
Zara Mehra had prepared her CPPE report which was circulated to attendees prior to the LPC meeting.

CPPE has been providing continuing professional development opportunities for pharmacy professionals in England for the last 30 years. To celebrate, they are releasing videos of colleagues across the pharmacy profession sharing experiences of working with or alongside CPPE.

Online delivery is set to continue into 2022. Face-to-face training sessions may be possible from April 2022.
Applications are open for enrolment onto Cohort 2 of the Newly Qualified Pharmacist programme which commences February 2022. Zara asked BedsLPC to help promote the initiative to local pharmacies. It is a 12- month fully funded programme. Full details are within Zara’s update.
The Chair thanked Zara for her presentation.

LMC update
Dr Amir Esteki was unable to attend due to a work colleague’s illness.
An update from the LMC will be given at the next Open meeting.
	

	
	
	

	1339
1340
1341

	Any Other Business of a non-confidential nature

None was raised.
Closing Remarks
The Chair thanked members and guests for their attendance.
Date of next open meeting
The next LPC Open meeting will be held in February 2022 on a date and place to be confirmed. 

The meeting closed at 16:00hrs.
	


�





Bedfordshire Local Pharmaceutical Committee


Representing Community Pharmacies in Bedford Borough, Central Bedfordshire and Luton





Enterprise House, Wrest Park, Silsoe, Bedfordshire MK45 4HR


LPC Mobile: 07800 764717   Email: info@bedslpc.org.uk�
�
�
�
�
�
�
Chief Officer�
Chair�
Vice Chair�
Treasurer�
�
Gerald Zeidman FRPharmS�
Coll Michaels�
Nishil Shah�
Paul Fearon�
�









Page 4  24.11.2021 Bedfordshire LPC Open Meeting minutes

